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Graduation 2024
By Marli Hilton
Staff Reporter

The 2024 graduation 
ceremony was held in the 
Stanberry gymnasium on May 
12th at 2:00. The processional 
began with the band performing 
“Pomp and Circumstance,” as 
junior class President Marli 
Hilton and Vice-President 
Jordyn Wright leading the 
graduates to their seats. 

Starting off the ceremony 
was Amelia Wallace delivering 
her salutatorian address. In her 
address she mentioned that even 
when failure comes your way, 
you have to keep pushing 
through and never give up. Next, 
Amelia and Bella Wright read 
the class history, where they 
shared many funny and 
memorable moments that the 
class had shared throughout the 
years. Karla McQueen then 
shared the winners of 
scholarships and awards that 
each of the graduates achieved, 
them planned to do after 
graduation. Class valedictorian 
Colby McQuinn then gave his

2024 Graduates (front) Morgon Showers, Amelia Wallace, Taelyn 
Derks, Ava Saxton, Isabella Wright, Lexi Kerwin, Maci Duley, Katlyn 
James, Evean Cooley (middle) Peyton Hume, Tucker Shieber, Alec 
Saxton, Brayden Hague, Brayden Hahn, Leo Fletchall (back) Aiden 
Law, Reagan Heyde, Kolton Dias, Diego Rivas, Nate Giffin, Tyrell 
Middleton, Colby McQuinn.

Valedictorian Colby McQuinn Salutatorian Amelia Wallace

High school Principal Lisa Craig presents the class of 2024 to the 
audience. 

2024 graduates listen to Stanberry alum Michael Gard’s message.

speech. He highlighted points on 
what it means to find your 
purpose in life, and how always 
choosing to show love and 
kindness can leave a lasting 
impression wherever you go. 
Superintendent Dr. John 
Davison introduced the speaker, 
former Stanberry graduate, 
Michael Gard. In Michael’s 
message he talked about how 
important it is to build your 
relationship with God, for not 
only yourself, but those around 
you. He also spoke about the 
struggles and successes he had 
to face to get to where he is 
today. Michael stated “if you 
work hard for others, you work 
hard for yourself as well.” The 
presentation of the graduating 
class was done by Principal Mrs. 
Lisa Craig. School Board 
President Brent Jennings then 
presented each graduate with 
their diploma. 

To conclude the ceremony 
Amelia Wallace then proudly led 
her classmates in the switching 

of the tassels, and the graduates 
exited as the band again played 
“Pomp and Circumstance.” 

Congratulations all 2024 
graduates, we can’t wait to see 
what the future holds!

https://www.sr2.k12.mo.us/
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2024 Graduate Plans and Awards
Evean Cooley
Plans to enter the workforce and work 
for the City of Stanberry
Congratulations Evean!

Taelyn Derks
Plans to attend North Central Missouri 
College and earn an associates degree in 
Radiology
Taelyn has won:
A+ Scholarship from North Central 
Missouri College
Kameron Ty Wallace Memorial 
Scholarship
Collin Sager Memorial Scholarship

Kolton Dias
Plans to attend University of 
Missouri–Columbia and major in Health 
Science
Kolton has won:
Excellence Award from University of 
Missouri—Columbia
Phil Gray Memorial Scholarship
Gentry County Cattlemen's Association 
Scholarship
Hawthorne One-Year Educational Grant
Kameron Ty Wallace Memorial 
Scholarship
Jim Derks Memorial Scholarship
Daniel Memorial Scholarship 
Bulldog Endeavor Scholarship
Lester Birbeck Scholarship
SEA Scholarship

Maci Duley
Plans to attend Missouri Western State 
University and major in nursing
Maci has won:
Griffon Guarantee Scholarship, A+ 
Scholarship, and the ACT Scholarship all 
from MWSU
Phil Gray Memorial Scholarship
Hawthorne One-Year Educational Grant
The Bulldog Pride Family Scholarship
Erma E Alldredge Scholarship
Lester Birbeck Scholarship
DAR Scholarship

Leo Fletchall
Plans to enter the workforce in the 
masonry industry

Nate Giffin
Plans to attend Highland Community 
College and earn an associates degree in 
Graphic Design and will be a member on 
the track team
Nate has won:
A track Scholarship from Highland 
Community College

Brayden Hague
Plans to attend Highland Community 
College and earn a degree in graphic 
design and continuing his graphic design 
business

Brayden Hahn
Plans to attend Metropolitan Community 
College and earn an associate degree in 
Electrical Engineering Technology.
Brayden has won:
Phil Gray Memorial Scholarship
Hawthorne One-Year Educational Grant
Alva and Nina Faye Hughes Scholarship
Mollie J and Nelson G Allen Scholarship
Beverly Shisler Scholarship

Reagan Heyde
Plans to attend Missouri Western State 
University and major in Nursing.  
Reagan has won:
Hawthorne One-Year Educational Grant
Kameron Ty Wallace Memorial 
Scholarship
Frank and Marjorie Carroll Scholarship
Daniel Memorial Scholarship 
Andrew Clifford Armstrong Scholarship
Lester Birbeck Scholarship

Peyton Hume
Plans to attend Northwest Missouri State 
University and major in Pre-Engineering
Peyton has won:
Academic Excellence Award from 
Northwest Missouri State University

Katlyn James
Plans to attend Missouri Western State 
University and major in Early Childhood 
Education
Katlyn has won:
Ralph Pierce Memorial Scholarship

Dillon Johnson
Plans to enter the workforce in the 
Insulation Spray Foam industry

Lexi Kerwin
Plans to attend Southeast Community 
College and earn an associate degree in 
Agricultural Business and Livestock 
Production
Lexi has won:
Gentry County Cattlemen's Association 
Scholarship
Raymond Sager Post 260 American 
Legion Scholarship

Aiden Law
Has enlisted in the Army and will leave 
for bootcamp in July.  

Colby McQuinn
Plans to attend University of 
Missouri–Columbia and major in civil 
engineering

Colby has won:
Chancellor’s Award  from University of 
Missouri–Columbia
National FFA Scholarship
Hawthorne Charitable Trust Scholarship

Kameron Ty Wallace Memorial 
Scholarship
Knights of Columbus Local Council 
Scholarship
Elicia Elizabeth Eiberger Memorial 
Scholarship
The Bulldog Pride Family Scholarship
Stanberry JC Club Scholarship
Lester Birbeck Scholarship

Tyrell Middleton
Plans to enter the workforce in the field 
of animal care

Diego Rivas
Plans to enter the workforce in the 
construction industry

Alec Saxton
Plans attend Metropolitan Community 
College and earn an associates degree in 
Lineman Technology
Alec has won:
Ralph Pierce Memorial Scholarship
Collin Sager Memorial Scholarship

Ava Saxton
Plans to attend AIU College in Texas and 
major in Forensic Science
Ava has won:
Collin Sager Memorial Scholarship

Tucker Schieber
Plans to join the Plumbing and 
Pipefitting Union and finish EMT classes
Tucker has won:
Collin Sager Memorial Scholarship

Morgon Showers
Plans to attend North Central Missouri 
College and earn an associates degree in 
Radiology
Morgon has won:
A+ Scholarship from North Central 
Missouri College
Jeanette Hoffman Robison Scholarship
FDH Memorial Scholarship
Phil Gray Memorial Scholarship
Cortney Goforth Memorial Scholarship
Hawthorne One-Year Educational Grant
Collin Sager Memorial Scholarship
Lester Birbeck Scholarship

Amelia Wallace
Plans to attend Northwest Missouri State 
University and major in BioMedical 
Science
Amelia has won:
Academic Excellence Award and the A+ 
Scholarship from Northwest Missouri 
State University
Young Dual Credit Scholarship
Hawthorne One-Year Educational Grant
Kameron Ty Wallace Memorial 
Scholarship
Shelter Insurance Foundation 
Scholarship

Kenneth & Rosemary Williford 
Scholarship
Beverly Shisler Scholarship
Stanberry JC Club Scholarship
Andrew Clifford Armstrong Scholarship
Lester Birbeck Scholarship

Bella Wright
Plans to attend Kansas State University 
and major in accounting
Bella has won:
Wildcat Non-Resident Award 60 and 
Award 80 from Kansas State University



Volume 33 Issue 9-2023-24 Stanberry R-ii school                      May 2024

BULLDOG’S BARK 3

Seniors Head to Kansas 
City on Senior Trip
By Maranda Evans
Staff Reporter

Senior trip started 
Wednesday morning at the 
school where all the seniors met 
up with their class sponsors, 
Mrs. Maronde and Mrs. Palmer, 
in front of the school. From 
there they loaded on the bus and 
traveled to Kansas City for three 
fun-filled days of activities.

Wednesday's fun consisted 
of going to The New Theater and 
Restaurant where they got to 
watch the show “Squabbles”. 
After the show seniors were 
given free time to shop and 
explore at the Legends Outlet 
Shopping Center. As for supper 
that night, students were able to 
choose whatever they wanted 
that was around Legends. After 
everyone ate supper they all 
went to Andy’s Frozen Custard 
for some yummy dessert. Once 
everyone was finished eating 
they all headed back to their 
hotel and spent the rest of the 
night swimming and playing 
card games. Senior Maci Duley 
stated, “I had a lot of fun; we did 
a bunch of different activities, 
and I enjoyed spending time 
with my classmates before we 

Members of the senior class of 2024 dress up to 
attend a performance at The New Theater & 
Restaurant.

The boys enjoy an extra large pizza at Minsky’s. Bus driver Larry Marticke and the girls’ 
team “broke out” just in the nick of time at 
Break Out KC. 

The last stop of the trip was 
World of Fun.

graduate.” 
The next day was just as 

fun. On Thursday they started 
out the day with Game Show 
Battle Rooms. After they 
finished there, they traveled on 
to Breakout KC where they all 
got to participate in an escape 
room. Once they finished at the 
escape room, they all went out 
for lunch at Minksy’s Pizza. 
When finished eating lunch they 
just hung out for a bit until they 
went to Dave and Buster’s for 
supper. After another long day 
of fun they went back to the 
hotel for another night of 
swimming and card games. 

Finally, to finish their trip 
they spent all of Friday at 
Worlds of Fun. Senior Amelia 
Wallace commented, “We had 
three full days packed with fun 
activities. It was nice to be able 
to make one last memory with 
my class.” 

Stanberry R-II is very proud 
of these 2024 graduates, and we 
can’t wait to see what each and 
every one of them does in the 
future. Thank you for being a 
part of the Bulldog Family class 
of 2024!

Colby  and Kolton try to break the 
high score on Guitar Hero.
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Vocational Banquet 
By Isabella Wright
Staff Reporter

The 2023-2024 Vocational 
Banquet was held April 25th in 
the Multi-Purpose room. FFA, 
FBLA, and FCCLA all recognized 
their members and all the hard 
work they have put in this year. 
The banquet started off with 
FFA chaplain, Nate Giffin giving 
the invocation. Then FFA 
president Colby McQuinn 
welcomed everyone and sent 
everyone off to eat the food 
prepared by the parents. While 
everyone was eating, former 
member and retired state FFA 
vice-president, Kiley Mattson 
gave a speech about not being 
afraid to try new things. Thank 
you, Kiley, for an amazing 
speech. 

After everyone was done 
eating, FCCLA started with 

Next years FCCLA officers get installed. FBLA Vice-President Colby 
McQuinn awards Wes Bashor as the 
top seller of the annual 50/50 raffle 
fundraiser.

Newly installed FFA officers take their positions at the conclusion of 
the banquet.

officers Paige Woods and Maci 
Duley presenting members with 
a certificate for being a part of 
FCCLA. Next the members who 
competed in STAR events were 
recognized. Lastly the new 
FCCLA officers were installed. 
Officers are President Paige 
Woods, Vice-president Hannah 
McQuinn, Secretary Kenzi Santa 
Cruz, Treasurer Marli Hilton, 
Historian Wyatt Taylor, and 
Recreation Leader Eva 
Cameron. 

Up next was FBLA, in which 
President Maci Duley welcomed 
and thanked everyone for 
coming. Then officers Colby 
McQuinn and Bella Wright 
awarded all the members with 
certificates and medals for those 
who competed 

in events at district contest. 
Next, Treasurer Decker Heyde 
handed out cosmic brownies to 
all the members as a thank you 
to them for being in FBLA. 
Lastly, the 2024-2025 officers 
were installed: President Paige 
Woods, Vice-president Decker 
Heyde, Secretary Colby 
McQueen, Treasurer Jordyn 
Wright, and Reporter Eva 
Cameron. 

To cap off the night FFA 
gave out many awards to 
members who competed in 
CDE’s and LDE’s at the district, 
area, and state level. The teams 
who competed at state were 
entomology, consisting of Colby 
McQuinn, Bella Wright, Kolton 
Dias, and Amelia Wallace. 
Agronomy, consisting of 
Hannah McQuinn, Ally Santa 
Cruz, Kenzi Santa Cruz, and 
Paige Campbell. While at state 

Colby McQuinn and Kolton Dias 
both received their state degrees 
and were recognized at the 
banquet, as well as their parents 
who were recognized as 
honorary members for their 
support in FFA. Parents were 
Keith and Christi McQuinn, and 
Jonathan and Holly Dias. 
Finally the 2024-2025 officers 
were installed for the next 
school year. Officers are: 
President Paige Woods, 1st 
Vice-president Hannah 
McQuinn, 2nd Vice president 
Jordyn Wright, Secretary Dani 
VanDraska, Treasurer Jaren 
Stoll, Reporter Parker Ginther, 
Chaplain Marli Hilton, Sentinel 
Brayden Dias, and Historian 
Hudson Groomer. 

Congratulations to each 
student who received an award 
and thank you to all the parents 
for making the food and for your 
support.

Pre-Order your 2024 JH/High School 
Bokane (Yearbook) TODAY! 

$40.00 in the High school office or 
seckard@stanberryschools.org!
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Check out the school website 
www.sr2.k12.mo.us for daily announcements, 
lunch & breakfast menus, monthly calendar, 

teacher websites, and much more! Also, follow 
Stanberry Bulldogs on Facebook!

JH Awards Night
By Isabella Wright
Staff Reporter

Eighth grade students pose for one last picture as junior high students. Front 
row: Olivia McQuinn, Kynzee Adcock, Ellie Dias, Hannah McMillan, Trinity 
Regalado, Audrey Cook, Lane McGinley, Rylan Worley, Blake Mercer. Middle 
row: Tess Edson, Blanche Eckard, Alyssa Wallace, Tasha Stoll, Allie Schieber, 
Emma Mattson, Drew Parman, Brant Jensen, Luke Phipps. Back row: Lucian 
Simmerman, Lauren Henggeler, Keegan Schultz, Jastin Affuso, Jonathan 
Baker, Thor Cameron, Parker Evans, Jake Holtzclaw. 

This year the annual Junior 
High awards night was held in 
the gymnasium on May 1st. 
Principal Mrs. Craig started the 
night off by welcoming everyone 
and giving out the award for 
perfect attendance. Eighth 
grader Ellie Dias was the only 
student to receive this award. 

Next up was Mrs. Shifflett 
with cheerleading. She 
recognized all the cheerleaders 
and handed out the Bulldog 
award to seventh grader 
Charlotte Jennings. Coach 
Horne and Coach Schwebach 
were next to recognize the 
football boys. Eighth grader 
Jake Holtzclaw received the 
Defensive Player of the Year 
award, eighth grader Ellie Dias 
received the Offensive Player of 
the Year award, eighth grader 
Drew Parman won the Prime 
award, and eighth grader Lane 
McGinley won the Most 
Improved award. Boys’ 
basketball was the third activity 
to go. Mr. Groomer awarded the 
Most Improved to seventh 
grader Drake Ginther and 

eighth grader Parker Evans; the 
MVP award to seventh grader 
Paxton Schieber and eighth 
grader Jake Holtzclaw, and the 
Bulldog award to eighth grader 
Brant Jensen. Next was Mrs. 
McQueen with the DAR Good 
Citizen award, which went to 
eighth grader Lane McGinley, 
and girls’ basketball. Eighth 
grader Ellie Dias won the Grit 
award, and seventh grader 
Katelyn Shisler won the Most 
Improved award. Mr. Dias then 
recognized the wrestlers and 
gave eighth graders Thor 
Cameron and Ellie Dias the Grit 
award. Next, was Mrs. Maronde 
with the track awards. She gave 
out the Most Points Scored 
award to eighth graders Thor 
Cameron and Kynzee Adcock. 
Student Council was up next, 
and Mrs. Hoover recognized all 
the members. Ms. Lindroos then 
recognized all the members of 
the Science Olympiad team. 
Mrs. Porterfield recognized the 
Scholar Bowl team next. Mrs. 
Palmer recognized the Spelling 
Bee participants. Mrs. Kelley 

then recognized the softball 
team and handed out a number 
of awards. Eighth grader Allie 
Schieber won the Bulldog award, 
eighth grader Tasha Stoll 
received the Offensive Player of 
the Year award, eighth grader 
Kynzee Adcock won the 
Defensive Player of the Year 
award, the MVP award went to 
eighth grader Alyssa Wallace, 
and the Hustle award went to 
seventh grader Harper Heyde. 

To end the night, senior 
Kolton Dias was the guest 
speaker, and he spoke about not 
being afraid to try your best. 
Finally, Mrs. Craig recognized 
all the eighth graders as they 
came to their final days in junior 
high and moved onto high 
school. Congratulations to all 
students who received an award 
and good luck to the eighth 
graders next year!

Thank you to all teachers, staff, 
and community for your support 

and contributions to The 
Bulldog’s Bark throughout the 

school year! Special shoutout to 
Brent Johnson for allowing us to 

use his photos. 
This publication wouldn’t have 
been possible without each and 

every one of you!

http://www.sr2.k12.mo.us
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School Year Wrap-Up
By Wyatt Taylor
Staff Reporter

At the beginning of the 
school year many things started 
up such as softball, football, 
girls’ golf, and cheerleading, as 
well as the beginning of many 
organizations.

October started with the 
Bulldog’s annual Homecoming 
with the theme “Stanberry's Got 
Game”. Students participated in 
activities and dress up days 
throughout the week of 
Homecoming and each class 
participated in a float building 
competition with the seniors 
taking home first place with 
their Battleship themed float. 
Also in October, FCCLA showed 
off their red spirit when they 
boarded all 73 members and 
attended their Regional 
meeting. The marching band 
season ended after they 
performed at the 68th 
anniversary of Clarinda Band 
Days where they played “Push 
It” by Salt-N-Pepa. Later in the 
month of October they 
performed at the NWMSU 
homecoming parade where they 
played the same song and this 
time with some experience 
under their belts placed second, 
missing first place by only 1 
point. The Elementary 
Academic Bowl kicked off this 
month which had three teams: 
the 6th grade, 5th grade and 
4th grade. With the season 
starting off on a rough note 
they became more comfortable 
buzzing in and eventually won a 
few of their matches. The 
annual FFA Barnwarming was 
also held in October which 
consisted of traditional line 
dancing and some good laughs 
when senior Nate Giffan 
showed up in his chicken 
costume. Who could forget the 
importance of the DocuDrama 

which had both sophomores 
and juniors traveling to 
Hopkins to attend a 
documentary with some fine 
acting from students around 
the area such as our own senior 
Bulldog Colby McQuinn. 
Students learned the 
importance and lifesaving effect 
wearing a seatbelt can have, 
which was wrapped up with a 
speaker that spoke about his 
personal experience with his 
friends who unfortunately lost 
their lives in car accidents. 
October also happened to 
include the start of our JH boys’ 
and girls’ basketball teams, 
both of which played a great 
season earning some victories. 
The end of October marked the 
end of softball, with the team 
ending their season with a score 
of 3-16. The girls had home 
field advantage going into 
districts against Ridgeway and 
came out on top with a final 
score of 9-1. Unfortunately, 
they lost their second match to 
Worth County with a score of 
4-9. The girls’ golf season 
ended with senior Bella Wright 
advancing to state for the 
second year in a row, placing 
31st overall.

November hosted our 
annual Veteran’s Day assembly 
where we honored the veterans 
that served our country by 
hosting breakfast for them in 
the morning followed by many 
speeches thanking them for 
what they have sacrificed, as 
well as songs sung by the 
primary and intermediate 
classes. The band played “Lest 
We Forget”, while the Student 
Council presented the 
“Americas White Table” 
ceremony. NHS presented flags 
of each branch of the military 

whilst the choir sang “Armed 
Forces.” The FFA National 
Convention was held in 
November in Indianapolis, 
Indiana. The group of FFA 
members stopped in St. Louis 
and did some shopping and 
even got the chance to travel to 
the top of the arch. They arrived 
at Lucas Oil Stadium in 
Indianapolis where they did 
some shopping while waiting 
for the convention to begin. The 
opening ceremony kicked off 
with a dance party as national 
officers welcomed everyone 
that came, there were many 
motivational speeches, as well 
as a performance of the state 
FFA band and choir. After the 
convention they enjoyed the 
rest of their time traveling to 
Koteewi Adventure Park, and 
visiting a cafe. Late into the 
season of November the 
football boys had their final 
game in district play, which 
ended their season. This season 
had some big ups and downs 
such as injury and illness 
causing many of the players to 
be switched with others. Many 
of the boys received 
All-Conference team titles such 
as Tucker Schieber, Nate Giffin, 
Colby McQuinn, Decker Heyde, 
Brayden Hahn, and Treston 
Williams. And with the end of 
football season comes the rise 
of the high school basketball 
season. Both boys’ and girls’ 
practiced for many weeks, 
putting in hard work and long 
hours so that they could be 
successful this season.

December showcased 
many events such as the 
Elementary Christmas Concert 
this year's theme was “A Pirate 
Christmas”. Grades K-5 sang 
christmas carols and the 6th 

graders performed a play on 
stage. Over 200 elementary 
kids participated in this 
concert, with some high school 
students acting as the “stage 
crew.” This wasn’t the only 
concert held in December, as 
the choir and band held their 
own Winter Concert 
showcasing the hard work and 
dedication they put into their 
practices. The choir sang many 
songs, one of which, “Nanita 
Lullaby”, was in Spanish. They 
performed their fun version of 
“I Want A Hippopotamus For 
Christmas” which had its own 
choreography to it. Later in 
December was the JH Dance 
which came with its own little 
scare as no one was for sure if 
we were going to be able to hold 
it, thankfully, the moms of the 
community came together and 
threw their own dance at the 
local coffee shop, 3 Point. The 
local band “Railway” even came 
to perform live music for the 
dance. And who could forget 
our strong wrestling team who 
on December 2nd went to St. 
Joe and tied for 1st. One of our 
own seniors Evan Cooley 
managed to work his way to 
state, a feat not easily 
accomplished.

In January we hosted our 
50th annual Stanberry 
Invitational Tournament from 
the 8th to the 13th. Due to 
weather conditions all of the 
first round games were 
postponed and held with King 
City, at both locations. For their 
first game the girls played 
North Nodaway and the girls 
really showed them who the 
boss was with a final score of 
(continued on next 
page)
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(continued from 
previous page)
68-24. Senior Amelia Wallace 
also hit her 1,000 career point 
during this game when she was 
asked about this 
accomplishment she stated, 
“This is something I will 
remember for the rest of my 
life.”

In February Stanberry 
students held its 2024 
“Hawaiian” themed 
Sportswarming. Students and 
staff participated in dress up 
days throughout the week. 
During the Friday game, 
coronation for king and queen 
was held during halftime of the 
boys’ game. King and Queen 
Reagan Heyde and Bella Wright 
were crowned by the previous 
king Gavin Cameron. February 
also meant the annual Spelling 
Bee was held at Stanberry. A 
few of our own went on to the 
regional spelling bee namely 
8th grader Lane McGinley and 
6th grader Quinn Heyde. 
Lucian Simmerman went as an 
alternate. Rounding out the 
month,  Junior High Scholar 
Bowl concluded their season.

During the month of 
March, the elementary 
students and staff attended The 
Spongebob Musical, which was 
put on at the Robidoux 
Resident Theater in Saint 
Joseph, MO. Overall, the play 
was a big success and many of 
the students enjoyed it. Also in 
March, the junior high and high 
school Science Olympiad 
students traveled to NWMSU 
on February 24th to participate 
in their events and a shot at 
going to state. The junior high 
made it to state as a team by 
placing 4th at regionals. 
Unfortunately, the high school 
did not get so lucky as the only 
one that went to state was 

Junior Wyatt Taylor and 
Sophomore Kenzi Santa Cruz. 
Girls’ basketball ended their 
season this month with a 12-15 
record. Boys’ basketball also 
finished out their season with a 
5-21 record. Boys’ golf started 
their season on March 20th 
when they had their first meet 
against Albany and Worth 
County. Both track teams, high 
school and junior high also had 
their first meets this month. 
The track members really put in 
their hard work at practices as 
is shown in their results from 
their meets. The band and choir 
had their spring contests this 
month on March 2nd where 
they traveled to NWMSU where 
many students got a one on 
their solos. For junior high 
choir, many students also 
received ones for their solos as 
well as a one on the quintet that 
was made up by Kaitlyn Van 
Draska, Delilah Libby, Kiara 
Willoughby, Charlotte 
Jennings, and Blake Mercer. At 
a large band contest, the band 
received a two and afterwards 
judges spoke and gave their 
constructive criticism. Decker 
Heyde, the trombone trio, and 
the men’s sextet all earned the 
highest rating of Exemplary 
Gold. They showed how hard 
they have worked and 
represented Stanberry well. The 
4th through 6th graders hosted 
their Reading, Science, and 
STEAM Night on March 14th. 
The 4th graders rehearsed and 
performed a walk-through wax 
museum where spectators 
could learn about famous 
scientists' lives. The 5th and 6th 
graders hosted a book fair 
showcasing their 3rd quarter 
book projects. Many STEAM 
stations were set up in the 
library for people to come and 
participate in; such as 3D 
printing, Legos, tower building, 
and even a walkthrough black 

light art display which showed 
off the neon artwork that  
students created. Wrapping up 
March was prom, with the 
theme set as “Roaring ‘20s”. 
Students dressed to impress, 
and they did. This year's prom 
featured the dazzle that was 
seen in the ‘20s with pops of 
gold and lots of sparkle and 
black. The juniors did an 
amazing job decorating this 
year. Though the weather was 
gloomy, the fun never stopped 
and the night was filled with 
laughter, good memories, 
music, and dancing. At the end 
of the night prom king and 
queen was announced which 
turned out to be seniors Evean 
Cooley and Katlyn James.

In April FFA members 
competed at districts and 
attended the State Convention. 
Teams competing at state were 
agronomy and entomology. 
While at state in Columbia, the 
FFA members went to the mall 
and went mini golfing. They 
also got the opportunity to 
watch former FFA member 
Kiley Mattson retire as State 
Vice-President. The academic 
honors banquet, which is a 
banquet held for the students 
that hold the top four positions 
in their grades from freshman 
through senior, was also held. 
While there students were 
served dinner and listened to a 
guest speaker that shared a 
message about not letting your 
circumstances affect how hard 
you try in life. Speaking of guest 
speakers, John Morello came to 
speak to 7-12th grade students 
about mental health. He shared 
a story where he acted as 
characters in a play walking the 
audience through each 
character's point of view of the 
scenario as students learned 
about the issues related to 
drugs, bullying, and self esteem 
in a manner that would speak 
out to them.

The month of May was 
anything but boring, with 
students excited about the 
school year coming to a close. 
On the 3rd of May Stanberry 
held its JH Award Banquet 
celebrating and recognizing 
students who excelled in sports 
and academics this year. On 
May 6th grades 4th-6th had 
their annual track and field day. 
Students walk out to the track 
and participate in field events 
such as softball throw, football 
throw, and long jump  and 
running events like the 100 
meter or the 4x400 relay team. 
High school students also had 
the opportunity to be 
recognized during their Award 
Banquet on May 7th. Many 
students were recognized for 
their involvement in sports 
receiving pins, certificates, 
plaques, and medals. The 
seniors had an even shorter 
month of school leaving on May 
8th for senior trip. They 
traveled and spent three days in 
Kansas City participating in 
activities such as Worlds of 
Fun, The New Theater, eating 
at Andy's Frozen Custard and 
so much more. Then, on May 
12th seniors graduated, where 
they heard from speaker 
Michael Gard and received 
their diplomas. Rounding out 
the school year was our annual 
field trip to  Maryville to the 
Hangar. Students were given 
the opportunity to watch either 
The Fall Guy or Kingdom of the 
Planet of the Apes. Both movies 
were very good and students 
enjoyed them. Then on the last 
day of school students reported 
to their class meetings and were 
later dismissed to go enjoy 
activities such as boardgames, 
volleyball, movies, video games, 
and more. 

Overall, this year went 
really well and was a year that 
many will remember for years 
to come.
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Junior High & High School Field Trip & Fun Day

Thanks for a great year!
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By Reagan Heyde
Staff Reporter

The end of the year is finally 
here and there have been many 
music extracurricular 
achievements. There were three 
groups from Stanberry that 
attended the District Music 
Contest. Decker Heyde took two 
solos, the men’s sextet, 
consisting of Reagan Heyde, 
Decker Heyde, Zander Heyde, 
Jax Heyde, Kolton Dias and 
Peyton Hume, took two songs; 
and a trombone trio, consisting 
of Brayden Hague, Decker 
Heyde and Konnor Keough, 
performed one piece. All groups 
made it past districts and moved 
to the State Music Contest in 
Columbia on Friday, April 26th. 
Decker received gold ratings on 
his solos, “When I Think Upon 
the Maidens” and "Come Thou 
Fount of Every Blessing”. The 
trombone trio received a gold 
rating on their song “Slippery 
Gentlemen," and the men’s 
sextet received a silver rating for 
their performance of "Come to 
Me O My Love” and “Cindy”. 

During the Spring Concert a 
few awards were given to 
students for their musical 
excellence. Brayden Hague 

5th-12th grade choir members came together to 
serenade the crowd.

Junior high and high school band members 
perform for the audience.

Spring Band & 
Choir Concert

received the John Philip Sousa 
Award for band, and Ellie Dias 
received the JH Director’s award 
for band. Decker Heyde received 
the HS Musician Award for his 
musical excellence, and Reagan 
Heyde received the HS Choral 
Award for choir. 

This year’s spring concert 
was Mrs. Clements’s and Mrs. 
Kelley’s final high school 
performance together, as Mrs. 
Clements will be leaving us this 
year. She certainly left a great 
impression on not only the 
music department, but each and 
every student that had the honor 
of having her as a director. We 
thank them both and wish Mrs. 
Clements luck in retirement. 

Upon being asked his 
thoughts on finishing his high 
school music career, Drum 
Major Brayden Hague 
responded with, “I appreciated 

everyone assisting me in not 
only learning the music, but 
learning what it means to be a 
musician by pushing me past my 
limits and teaching me new 
instruments. Mrs. Kelley’s 
motivation led me to do a choral 
solo which was out of my 
comfort zone, and I think 
ultimately made me a better 
person.” Mrs. Kelley 
commented, “The Spring 
Concert was fun! I was so proud 
of everyone involved! There's 
nothing better than seeing 5th 
through 12th graders working 

together to achieve something 
bigger than themselves!  They 
gave me goose bumps! State 
Music Contest is all about being 
the best of the best.  Decker's 
solo and the Men's Sextet were 
definitely in that category, and 
their performances showed that!  
It was a great day with great 
people!” 

The music department 
concluded a very successful year 
and we look forward to 
welcoming a new band director, 
Mr. Kirby, next year. Keep up 
the good work, music students!
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By Wyatt Taylor
Staff Reporter

The 2023-2024 High 
School Awards Banquet, as well 
as the boys’ golf and track 
senior night was held on 
Tuesday, May 7th. The seniors 
that were recognized for their 
achievements and participation 
in track included Brayden 
Hahn, Colby McQuinn, Nate 
Giffin, Reagan Heyde, Evean 
Cooley, Katlyn James, and 
Taelyn Derks. The seniors 
recognized for their 
achievements and participation 
in golf included Tucker 
Schieber and Kolton Dias. 

To start off the awards 
wrestling coach Mr. Jason Dias 
recognized the following 
wrestlers for their hard work 
and dedication. For Most 
Improved, freshman Cayleigh 
Spaulding was given the honor. 
The Bulldog Award went to 
junior Brea Jenson. For the 
boys’ wrestling he recognized 
senior Evean Cooley for the 
Most Improved award and 
senior Peyton Hume for the 
Bulldog Award. Evean was also 
recognized as being the only 
student that went to state this 
year, a feat not easily 
accomplished. 

Next up was football.  This 
year was quite the season for 
them with many of them being 
out due to injuries and there 
were many last minute swaps. 
Head coach Shane Hilton 
recognized the following 
students for the hard work they 
put into this intense sport. 
Senior Colby McQuinn received 
the Bulldog Award, senior 
Tucker Schieber received the 
Offensive Player of the Year,  
junior Decker Heyde received 
the Defensive Player of the 
Year, junior Colby McQueen 

received the Most Improved 
award, and junior Treston 
Williams received the Ghost 
award which is awarded to the 
player that, while they may not 
seem it, is in the background 
doing everything. 

Girls’ basketball, coached 
by Mrs. Taylor Wendt, 
recognized the following 
students for their outstanding 
performance in their basketball 
season. Freshman Brooke 
Robinson and Josi Moffat 
received the All-Conference 
Academic as well as their own 
varsity letters. Sophomore 
Lindsey Hailey received her 
varsity letter, sophomore Eva 
Cameron received 
All-Conference Academic as 
well as her varsity letter, and 
sophomore Macie Gibson 
received a provisional varsity 
letter. Junior Trista Lager 
received her varsity letter. 
Senior Bella Wright received 
her varsity letter, senior Katlyn 
James received the 
All-Conference Honorable 
Mention, the All-Cliff Notes 
Podcast Honorable Mention, as 
well as her varsity letter. Senior 
Amelia Wallace received the 
GRC West Player of the Week 
twice, the KMALand and Girls’ 
Player of the Week, the KAAN 
All-Star Team, the KMALand 
and Girls’ 1st Team, the All-Cliff 
Notes Podcast Girls 1st Team, 
the All-District Team, the 
All-Conference Unanimous 
First Team, the All-Conference 
Academic, as well as her varsity 
letter. The basketball team 
voted on some awards to give to 
their fellow players and there 
were the Payday award to 
Amelia Wallace, Butterfinger 
award to Lindsey Hailey, 

Snickers award to Macie 
Gibson, Gobstopper award to 
Brooke Robinson, Milky Way 
award  to Trista Lager, Rice 
Krispie award to Katlyn James, 
Gummy Bear award to Bella 
Wright, Xtremes award to Eva 
Cameron, and the 100 Grand 
Award to Josi Moffat. 

Girls’ golf, which is 
also coached by Mrs. Taylor 
Wendt had a great season this 
year. Mrs. Wendt awarded 
freshman Avery Calhoun her 
varsity letter. Junior Lindsay 
Sherman received the 18 Hole 
Low Score of 112, her varsity 
letter, as well as the Most 
Improved plaque. Senior Bella 
Wright received the Bulldog 
Award for the lowest 9 hole 
score of 57 and her varsity 
letter, and senior Taelyn Derks 
received her varsity letter. 

Up next was Kristi 
Porterfield with Scholar Bowl 
where she recognized the 
following students for their 
display of knowledge and hard 
work. Players receiving their 
first year letter and pin were 
freshmen Kaitlin Porterfield, 
Hudson Groomer, Emmett 
Meyer, and senior Aiden Law. 
Senior Brayden Hahn received 
his second year bar and Wyatt 
Taylor his third year bar. The 
Top Scorer award went to 
Hudson Groomer, and he was 
also recognized for making the 
1st Team All-Conference and 
the All-District team. 

Mr. Nick Groomer, the 
coach of boys’ basketball 
awarded the following players 
with awards. Freshman Jax 
Heyde received the Most 
Improved Player, senior Nate 
Giffan received the Hustle 
Award, junior Colby McQueen 
received the MVP award, and 
senior Colby McQuinn received 
the Bulldog Award. 

Mr. Groomer also coached 
the boys’ golf team this year 

and recognized and awarded 
the following students for their 
hard work. The Most Improved 
Golfer went to junior Colby 
McQueen, the Captain Award 
went to senior Kolton Dias, the 
Bulldog Award was given to 
junior Jordyn Wright, and 
freshman Aiden Graham 
received the Golfer of the Year 
award. Aiden also received 
All-District recognition. 

Following golf was Ms. 
Jessica Gaona with football 
cheer. She awarded senior Maci 
Duley with the Team Choice 
Award and senior Morgan 
Showers with the Bulldog 
Award. For basketball cheer she 
awarded sophomore Hannah 
McQuinn with the Team Choice 
Award and sophomore Kenzi 
Santa Cruz received the Bulldog 
Award. 

Next came softball, which 
was coached by Mrs. Brittney 
McClurg. The following 
students received their varsity 
letters: seniors Amelia Wallace, 
Katlyn James, and Maci Duley; 
juniors Marli Hilton, Trista 
Lager, Maranda Evans, and 
Paige Campbell; sophomores 
Eva Cameron, Lindsey Hailey, 
and Hannah McQuinn; 
freshmen Josi Moffat, Brooke 
Robinson, and junior Jencie 
James received her provisional 
letter. Although the whole team 
made Academic All-State there 
were a few individuals that 
were recognized on a more 
personal level: seniors Amelia 
Wallace and Maci Duley, junior 
Maranda Evans, sophomore 
Hannah McQuinn, and 
freshmen Brooke Robinson and 
Josi Moffat. 

Mrs. Karla McQueen spoke 
next, talking about the A+ 
program and those that 
participated. She also 
(continued on next 
page)
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previous page)
recognized boys and girls who 
were selected to attend this 
year's boy/girls state camp in 
June. Juniors Kaiden Keough, 
Gabe Simbro, and Marli Hilton 
were selected to attend this 
year. Good luck to them this 
summer. 

High school Science 
Olympiad was coached by Mrs. 
Roxanne Hoover. Mrs. Hoover 
recognized the students that 
attended regionals and state. 
The following students were 
recognized, sophomores 
Hannah McQuinn, Kenzi Santa 
Cruz, Allie Santa Cruz, junior 
Wyatt Taylor. Hanah and Ally 
placed 4th in Anatomy and 
Physiology and 5th in Dynamic 
Planet. Kenzi received 4th in 
Fossils, and Wyatt received 2nd 

in Optics and 1st in Ecology. He 
later attended state and was 
accompanied by Kenzi. 

Mrs. Hoover concluded 
the evening’s awards with 
Student Council which she 
spoke of next year's officers. 
They are junior Marli Hilton as 
president, junior Decker Heyde 
will become the vice-president, 
junior Jordyn Wright will 
become the secretary, junior 
Paige Woods will fill the role of 
treasurer, and sophomores Eva 
Cameron and Vincent Smithson 
will play the role as at-large 
members.

Congratulations to all 
students on all of their 
academic and athletic 
achievements this year. 
2023-24 was a phenomenal 
year and we look forward to 
what these students will do in 
the future. 

New NHS members Jaren Stoll, Eva Cameron, Kenzi Santa Cruz, Ally 
Santa Cruz, Danielle Van Draska, Hannah McQuinn, and Vincent 
Smithson.

National Honor Society 
Inducts New Members
By Reagan Heyde
Staff Reporter

Throughout the 2023-2024 
school year, the National Honor 
Society has been hard at work 
behind the scenes to improve 
various aspects of our school. 
NHS meets once a month with 
their sponsor, Ms. Miya 
Lindroos, to discuss upcoming 
events and other topics. At the 
end of April, NHS held a 
ceremony to induct seven new 
members. This year's new 
members are Hannah McQuinn, 
Dani Van Draska, Kenzi Santa 
Cruz, Ally Santa Cruz, Eva 
Cameron, Jaren Stoll and 
Vincent Smithson. During the 
ceremony, existing NHS 
members Kolton Dias, Paige 
Woods, Maci Duley, Jordyn 
Wright, Colby McQuinn and 
Decker Heyde educated the 
audience and new members 
about the importance of 
leadership, scholarship, service 
and character, the four pillars of 
the National Honor Society. 

This year, the NHS 
members teamed up to give back 
to our community in many ways. 
The largest impacts they made 
were raising money and gifting 
items to the Adopt-a-Family 
program and hosting a powder 
puff football game for the high 
school girls. Upon being asked 
her favorite NHS memory, Ms 
Lindroos responded, “I have 
enjoyed watching the NHS 
members organize the powder 
puff football game for the high 
school. It’s fun to watch them 
get excited about giving back to 
our school.” NHS President 
Kolton Dias commented, “I am 
really excited to start a new 
tradition at Stanberry this year. 
The powder puff football game 
will be really fun.” 

Best of luck to the National 
Honor Society in their future 
educational and extracurricular 
endeavors.

Marli Hilton Brayden Hague
Isabella Wright Kaiden Keough
Maranda Evans Reagan Heyde
Wyatt Taylor

Advisor: Sidney Eckard

Signed letters to the editor are encouraged and printed at the 
staff’s discretion. Letters may be sent to Bulldog’s Bark, 

610 N. Park Street, Stanberry MO, 64489

2023-2024 Bulldog’s Bark Staff
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Intermediate Students Excel at Track and Field Day
By Maranda Evans
Staff Reporter

After having a rainy week 
before track and field day, 
everyone was worried about the 
possibility of having to 
reschedule, but thankfully that 
was not the case, and the 
weather turned around just in 
time. This resulted in a nice 
warm day for lots of fun-filled 
events. 4th-6th grade students 
had to arrive at school by 7:45 
so that they had time to eat and 
prepare for track and field day. 
After everyone was ready, 
teachers and students started 
walking to the track at 8:15 that 
morning. Shortly after arrival 
time, events began. Sixth grader 
Caiden Jensen commented, 
“My favorite parts of track and 
field day were the running 
events, playing, and being able 
to help out with the events this 
year.” 

The boys’ individual events 
and results are as follows: 
400m dash: 1st place Isaac 
Jensen, 2nd place Austin 
Sterkis, and 3rd place Hudson 
Hague; 200m Dash: 1st Carter 
Mattson (now holds the 6th 
grade record with a time of 
30.06 seconds), 2nd place 
Zayne Worley, and 3rd place 
Parker Runde; 100m dash: 1st 
place Caiden Jensen, 2nd place 
Michael Cochran, and  3rd 
place Gunner Edson. Donny 
Steinhauser stated, “Track and 

field day was fun even though I 
lost. My favorite event was the 
100 meter dash. I look forward 
to next year.”

For the boys’ relay events: 
4x200m relay: 1st place 
Grayson Wiederholt, Carter 
Mattson, Caiden Jensen, and 
Harlan Eckard, 2nd place Ian 
Jensen, Isaac Jensen, Owen 
Dias, and Kasyn Redig, and 3rd 
place Brady McMillen, Ryker 
Horne, Owen Shisler, and 
Michael Cochran; 4x100m 
relay: 1st place Kasyn Redig, 
Isaac Jensen, Ian Jensen, and 
Owen Dias, 2nd place Brady 
McMillen, Ryker Horne, Owen 
Shisler, and Alex Holtzclaw, 
and 3rd place Zayne Worley, 
Miles Evans, Jasper Heyde, and 
Laith Wallace. 

Finally, the boys’ field 
events, in which fourth grader 
Jace Adcock commented about 
field events, “I looked forward 
to track and field day because I 
could be with my friends and do 
stuff like the football toss.” 
Results included: Football 
Throw: 1st place Jared 
Henggeler, 2nd Harlan Eckard, 
and 3rd Trevor Strough; (Trent 
Strough broke the 4th grade 
football throw record with a 
throw of 74 '5”); Long Jump: 1st 
Caiden Jensen, 2nd Ian Jensen 
(now holds the 5th grade record 
with a jump of 

13”), and 3rd Kasyn Redig; 
Softball Toss: 1st Carter 
Mattson, 2nd Zayne Worley 
(now holds the 4th grade record 
with a throw of 107’11”), and 
3rd Harlan Eckard.

Starting off with the girls’ 
field events: Long Jump: 1st 
place Kayla McQuinn, 2nd 
place Waverly Groomer (broke 
5th grade record with a jump of 
12’7”), and 3rd place Jaicee 
McGinley  (Gwyneth Cameron 
broke the 4th grade record with 
a jump of 10’9”. Sixth grader 
Brenzlee Moffat said in regards 
to long jump, “I like long jump 
best, but you are very sore the 
day after track and field day.” 
Football Throw: 1st place 
Kynnadi Schieber, 2nd place 
Gabby Regalado, and 3rd place 
Blakely Hutchcraft. Softball 
Toss: 1st place Emily McMillan, 
2nd place Emilee Groven, and 
3rd place Madelyn Sidwell

On the the relay teams, 
4x100 relay: 1st place Quincy 
Cameron, Emily McMillan, 
Emilee Groven, and Madelyn 
Sidwell, 2nd place Caroline 
Gillespie, Brylie Luke, Elli 
Wiederholt, and Paisley 
Schwebach, and 3rd Blakely 
Hutchcraft, Ruby Wright, 
Paislee Schieber, and Sophia 
Sager. 4x200 relay: 1st place 
Emily McMillan, Kayla 
McQuinn, Jaicee McGinley, 

and Emilee Groven, 2nd place 
Paislee Schieber, Sophia Sager, 
Lexi Appley, and Lily Phipps, 
and  3rd place Gabby Regalado, 
Quinn Heyde, Taylor Rogers, 
and Charlotte Schultz.

Wrapping up the track and 
field events were the girls’ 
individual running events. 
Results included 100m dash: 
1st place Kynnadi Schieber, 2nd 
place Waverly Groomer, and 
3rd place Quincy Cameron 
(Brylie Luke broke 4th grade 
100m dash record with a time 
of 16.61 seconds). 200m Dash: 
1st place Kayla McQuinn, 2nd 
place Paisley Schwebach, and 
3rd place Brylie Luke. 400m 
Dash: 1st place Waverly 
Groomer, 2nd place Paislee 
Schieber, and 3rd place Quinn 
Heyde.

As you can see, the 4th-6th 
grade track and field day had an 
amazing turnout. It’s safe to say 
that all of the kids had fun! 
Congratulations to the new 
record holders this year, and 
good luck to all of the 
competitors next year!

Fourth graders hang out with Ms. 
Smith in between events.

Fifth grade boys make a game 
plan for their relay team.

Sixth grade enjoy one final 
elementary track and field day.

Sixth grader take a selfie with 
Mrs. Holtzclaw.



BULLDOG’S BARK 13

Volume 33 Issue 9-2023-24 Stanberry R-ii school                      May 2024
    

HS Track Headed to State
By Marli Hilton
Staff Reporter

This year's track team has 
had many successes and things 
to be proud of. Both boys and 
girls were able to run relays, 
and those on the relays have 
worked hard and pushed each 
other to run the best they can. 
In practice, the runners have 
taken every workout thrown 
their way, and have run 
handoffs and blocks when 
needed. Throwers, vaulters, and 
jumpers have also worked to 
better their skills, and keep 
them sharp as the year has 
progressed. 

Nate Giffin has broken the 
record for pole vault multiple 
times, and it currently stands at 
13.9 feet. He also broke the 200 
meter record, with a time of 
22.87 seconds. Along with this, 
there have been many personal 
records throughout the season. 
Josi Moffat ran a 1:05.07 in her 
400 meter, Brookelynn 
Robinson ran a 13.07 in the 100 
meter dash, and Taelyn Derks 
threw a total of 78 feet 10 

Boys’ track team (front) Max Hilton, Parker Ginther, Emmett Meyer, 
Decker Heyde, Jax Heyde, Jaren Stoll (middle) Brayden Hahn, Colby 
McQuinn, Nate Giffin, Reagan Heyde, Evean Cooley (back) Kaiden 
Keough, Konnor Keough, Coach Shane Hilton, Manager Alana Evans, 
Coach Kelli Hilton, and Wesley Bashor. 

Girls’ track team (front) Brookelynn Robinson, Katlyn 
James, Taelyn Derks, Marli Hilton, Josi Moffat (back) 
Coach Shane Hilton, Manager Alana Evans, and Coach 
Kelli Hilton.

Best of 
Luck at 

State 
Katlyn, 
Marli, 
Nate, 
Colby, 

Decker, & 
Max!!

inches in javelin. 
On Saturday May 4th, the 

team visited King City for 
districts. Everyone competed 
very well and there were many 
people who moved on to 
sectionals. For the boys field 
events, Nate Giffin placed first 
in pole vault, and Wesley 
Bashor placed fourth in javelin. 
For running events, Decker 
Heyde placed fourth in the 800 
meter, the 4x400 got second 
consisting of Decker, Brayden 
Hahn, Max Hilton, and Nate. 
The 4x800 placed third, 
consisting of Decker, Jax 
Heyde, Brayden, and Colby 
McQuinn. When asked what the 
highlight of the season was, 
Nate stated, “it was getting able 
to break and set new records.”

For the girls, Katlyn James 
James placed third in pole 
vault, Marli Hilton and Josi 
placed first and fourth in the 
400 meter dash, and the 4x100 
placed fourth consisting of 
Brookelynn, Katlyn, Josi, and

Marli. Brookelynn 
remarked,”I’m most proud of 
our 4x100 team for making it to 
sectionals.” She also stated, 
“even when things get hard, 
keep going.”

Those who placed in 
sectionals were Nate, who 
placed first in pole vault and 
second in the 200 and 400 
meter dash. Katlyn placed third 
in pole vault, and Marli placed 

second in the 400 meter. The 
boys 4x400 meter relay had an 
amazing run, and they placed 
first, this relay consisted of 
Colby, Decker, Max, and Nate. 

Good luck to those 
individuals moving on to state 
in Jefferson City on May 18th 
and 19th, and congratulations 
to everyone on all of their 
accomplishments this season.

Aiden Graham 
qualified for the 
state golf 
competition placing 
4th at Districts. 
He was also named 
to the All-District 
team.
Congratulations, 
Aiden!
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JH Track Ends 
Successful Season

Front row: Sam Simbro, Jacob Jamieson, Rylan Worley, Quinn 
Jensen, Drake Ginther, Kaleb Evans, Pax Schieber, Lane McGinley. 
Back row: Brant Jensen, Jake Holtzclaw, Jastin Affuso, Drew 
Parman, Thor Cameron, Parker Evans.

Front row: Alexa Horne, Kynzee Adcock, Baylee Albright, Emily 
Santa Cruz, Zoey Chambers, Madison Wilmes, Jayden Wilson, 
Harper Heyde, Ellie Dias. Back row: Katelyn Shisler, Emma Mattson, 
Addison Graham, Tasha Stoll, Olivia McQuinn, Kaitlyn Van Draska, 
Kylee Runde, Allie Schieber, Hannah McMillan, Alyssa Wallace.  

The junior high track 
season was extremely 
successful, even though many 
of their meets were canceled 
due to weather. Their first meet 
was on March 28th where the 
tracksters headed to King City 
and the boys’ and girls’ teams 
both placed 1st overall. Then on 
April 4th at Albany, the boys’ 
and girls’ teams again placed 1st 
overall. 

To wrap up their season, 
on April 30th, they again 
headed to King City for the GRC 
meet. For the girls, Kynzee 
Adcock got 1st in the 100 meter 
and Madi Wilmes placed 3rd in 
200 meter; Ellie Dias took 1st 
in the 400 meter with Harper 
Heyde getting 4th in the 400; 
Kate Shisler ran away with 1st 
in 800 meter and Zoey 
Chambers followed up and got 
2nd in the same event. In the 
mile Zoey got 1st and Tasha 
Stoll placed 3nd. In the hurdles 
Alyssa Wallace walked away 
with 6th place. The 4x100 
meter relay team of Allie 
Schieber, Alyssa, Madi, and 

By Kaiden Keough
Staff Reporter

Kynzee got 1st and in the 4x200 
Allie, Addison Graham, Kynzee, 
and Madi also placed 1st. For 
the 4x400 Allie, Harper, Tasha, 
and Ellie ran away with 1st. 
Now onto the field events. 
Kynzee got 1st and Alyssa got 
2nd in high jump. In the long 
jump Addison placed 6th and in 
triple jump Allie got 1st and 
Tasha got 2nd. Ellie obtained 
1st and Emma Mattson received 
6th in pole vault. Rounding out 
the girl’s events, Hannah 
McMillan achieved 2nd in shot 
put, Kylee Runde and secured 
6th in Discus. Overall girls 
placed 1st. 

Now onto the boys’ side of 
things. In the 400 meter Thor 
Cameron obtained 1st and in 
the 800 meter Drew Parman 
won 1st. For the mile Parker 
Evans grabbed 3rd. In the 
hurdles Jastin Affuso picked up 
2nd and Thor picked up 3rd. 
The 4x100 relay team of Pax 
Schieber, Brant Jensen, Jastin, 
and Jake Holtzclaw received 
4th and the team of Drake 
Ginther, Quinn Jensen, Sam 

Simbro, and Rylan Worley ran 
the 4x200 and placed 6th place. 
In the 4x400 the team of Pax, 
Parker, Drew, and Thor got 1st. 
In the field events, Pax received 
4th in high jump and in pole 
vault Brant made it out with 
4th. In the triple jump Drake 
placed 6th. For throwing 
events, Jake did both shot put 
and discus and received 1st for 
both. Along with the girls, the 
boys also received 1st overall. 

The team's last track meet 
was modified due to the 
weather, where they canceled 
the field events but went ahead 
with running events. The girls 
placed 2nd overall and the boys 
placed 1st. Over the course of 
the season the boys placed 1st 
at each of their meets and the 
girls placed 1st in all but one.

During the season the 
players broke many records. 
Jake broke the discus record 
with 38.42 meters and Brant 
broke the pole vault with 
2.60m. Ellie broke the girl’s 
pole vault record with 2.30 
meters. Allie broke the triple 
jump record of 9.21 meters and 
Kynzee broke the 100 meter 
record with 13.51 seconds and 
also the high jump record with 
4’10’’. Madi broked the 200 
meter with 29.04 seconds. Ellie 

also broke another record in the 
400 meter with 1:05.69. Thor 
broke the record in the 400 
meter with 58.57 and Drew 
broke the 800 meter record 
with 2:19.82. The relay team of 
Allie, Madi ,Kynzee, and Alyssa 
broke the 400 meter relay with 
55.53. The 800 meter team of 
Allie, Harper, Madi, and Kynzee 
broke the record with 2:01.09. 

Overall, these teams had a 
phenomenal year breaking 
multiple records and walking 
away from meets with tons of 
medals. We look forward to the 
next few years to see what these 
athletes will do! 
Congratulations on a fantastic 
season!



What are your summer 
plans?
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It’s
Your Call

By Kaiden Keough
Staff Reporter

Fourth grader
Kyler Newman

Fourth grader 
Abigail Jensen

Freshman
Jax Heyde

Sophomore
William Ellsworth

HS Secretary
Mrs. Sarah Schieber

HS Counselor
Mrs. Karla McQueen

Seventh grader 
Serenity Keough

Seventh grader 
Drevyn Spence

Students in grades 7-12 
were asked the question: What 
is your favorite summer 
activity? 49 students responded.

Their options included 
picnicking, camping, hiking, 
mini golf, water fights, fishing, 
or sleeping.

Survey Results 

By Brayden Hague
Staff Reporter
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PURE MEMORY by muyu. 
So, muyu made something 
amazing—bless! It's been like, 
what, 2 months since I checked 
out muyu's stuff? They're still 
doing their cute musician thing, 
especially in the first track.

"Anokoro" kicks things off 
with a smooth piano tune that's 
just enchanting. It's all about 
feels, you know? The Japanese 
title fits perfectly 'cause it's about 
time passing. And that build-up 
to the climax? Almost like hitting 
a musical high, but still classy.

“PURE MEMORY.” Now, 
the title track has a whole other 
vibe. muyu goes all out with 
dubstep/future bass fusion. It's 
got this cool start, then a groovy 
breakdown—basically, it's got 
everything. And seriously, if you 
can cry to this song, I'll Venmo 
you 10 bucks. The ending's just 
as hype until, bam, the tape gets 
yanked out.

"Oyasumi," the last track, is 
like the perfect goodbye. It's sad 

By Brayden Hague
Staff Reporter

Album Review

Artist: muyu
Album: Pure Memory

Release: 2024

Open Monday-Friday 6:30-5:30
Saturday 6:30-2

Order ahead at: 
www.3pointcoffee.com

312 North Alanthus
Stanberry, MO 64489

but also kind of uplifting. One of 
the best piano pieces I've heard 
lately, and I'm no stranger to 
making them. muyu's style is all 
over this EP, and it's a real gem. 

I got an interview with THE 
muyu, when I messaged him, and 
woke up to a reply, I was giddy 
and giggling like Def Leppard 
signed my forehead. I asked 
muyu, “what are your 
inspirations behind making 
music?” He responded with “I 
derive my inspiration from a 

broader spectrum of music, 
whether one likes it or not. 
Lately, I have developed an 
interest in death metal and South 
American music. There is one 
thing I am cautious about when 
listening to them, which is to 
seek out the positive aspects as 
much as possible. The negative 
aspects tend to stand out. In 
music, comprehending sound 
design and music theory comes 
easily. However, whether  it 
serves a particular purpose or 
resonates with a community 
determines whether it succeeds

or becomes a captivating element 
that renders the music addictive. 
Keeping in mind that music with 
strong theoretical foundations 
isn't necessarily good music, I 
find inspiration in exposing 
myself to diverse musical 
genres.”

So, this is my final review for 
Stanberry. Thanks for reading, 
shoutout to those who support 
me, and hey, my final answer is 
that Sad Keyboard Guy should've 
wrapped up the compilation. Bye 
Howdy!

Follow the Bulldogs on Facebook!

http://www.3pointcoffee.com
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Brutus’ Corner

Each month The Bulldog’s 
Bark has featured a school staff 
member. Our final teacher from 
April was Mr. Jeffrey 
Maronde. Please join us next 
year as we continue Brutus’ 
Corner featuring new teachers 
and staff members. 

224 North Park
Stanberry, MO 64489

660.783.2757


